
 

 

 

 

 

Presidents Report. 

It has been a very strange few years owing to the Covid pandemic and our usual routine of planning our annual 

lunch has had to adapt to circumstances.  Our meetings managed to continue under the guidance of our former 

President, Helen Owen, and it is thanks to Helen and our committee members that the Society is still in 

existence.  It was Helen’s enthusiasm that kept up everyone’s spirits with informal but frequent meetings at 

various locations as our usual meeting place at the school was out of bounds.  

 

It was at one of these meetings that Helen suggested a get together of the 

Society members for a reunion lunch.  Owing to data protection rules we had 

limited means of communication with our members but by using Facebook we 

were able to arrange a very successful luncheon in October at Newcastle Golf 

Club.  A little over 50 old girls attended and it was at this luncheon that the 

Presidency passed to me.  We also had the pleasure of thanking Maureen Leese 

for all the hard work that she carries out in preparing our newsletter and 

presenting Maureen with a gift to show our appreciation.  My thanks also go to 

Kath Miller our treasurer as she took a significant role organising the payments 

for the lunch and producing the seating plans. 

 

It became clear from the response through Facebook that many Castilians were 

keen to join us and we look forward to welcoming many of them to our future 

luncheons. 

 

Our committee is currently in the process of arranging another luncheon for 

later this year and we shall provide details once we have information from the 

school. 

I have been asked by Rosemary Englander if it is possible to include a mention of the Orme Girls Facebook 

site. It is packed with members from the school and is entitled Orme Girls’ School. They have 614 member 

both old girls and Castilians. 

I look forward to meeting up with many of you later this year. 

Best wishes to everyone. 

 

Shirley Boyle 

President Old Girls’ Society Orme Girls’ School 

 

 

Please see details of the Lunch and how to book at the end of the newsletter. 

 

Editors Report. 

Once again we are having to keep in touch digitally but I do miss not having something to hold and read and 

keep for the future. A library full of memory sticks doesn’t have the same appeal as one with leather bound 

volumes! As Shirley says we do now rely on Facebook, my database which has been built up over the many 

years I have been on the Committee and the schools willingness to let us use their database. Also we do value 

your input in both the content and your help in spreading the word to your contacts. 

Kath Miller, Maureen Leese 

and Shirley Boyle. 
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We do not have any further knowledge about what is happening to the Archives, so much hard work went into 

finding it and establishing it, finding a room and cataloguing it. We owe it all to the members of the OGS 

committee and a few dedicated volunteers who spent hours of their time and the use of their resources 

[including their houses] to make sure that the history of the Orme Girls School was not lost and forgotten.  

I have once again included some history, this time from 1936. All the past School Magazines are in the 

Archives, each one has a report from the Old Girls Society showing what a varied and interesting programme 

they had over the year. The amount of work undertaken by the then committies must have been tremendous. 

Anyone fancy meeting for country dancing or whist? 

Maureen Leese [Kelsall 1944-54] 

Obituaries. 

We send our condolences to the family and friends of the following Old Girls:- 

Pamela Darlington [Clay 1945-1952] died 26th August 2022. 

Anne Smith [Sherratt 1955-1962] died 15t May 2022.This information was sent to me by Janet Dawson who 

wrote:- probably you won't have had any obituary information for Anne, who died on 15th May this year. I 

can give you a bit of information from her funeral card, as I went with David Dunlop and Margaret Gleave. 

Ann was 78 when she died, which puts her starting year at the Orme as 1955. She attended Royal Holloway, 

University of London and read History. She taught at Stoke Sixth Form College [I'm not sure of other 

appointments before that but one might have been Brownhills]. She also had several stints at NULS, where 

she became not only a colleague but a dear friend. 

 

News 

Helen Williams [Lamond] wrote:- 

 I don’t quite know how I got onto the OGS list as I am from Newcastle but did not go to OGS.  I attended St 

Dominic’s in Stoke.  

However I still enjoyed reading it and would like to continue to receive it if possible.  My mother went to 

OGS I think circa 1928/32 having been born in Nice and I think brought back to England when about 13 and 

attending there.  She was Margot Walker she died in 1993. 

 

My husband’s mother, aunt, sister and cousins all went there and he attended NHS. I had a particularly close 

friend at the school whom I sadly lost contact with when she went to Oxford which may be why I got onto the 

mailing list as I made enquiries about her some years ago to see if I could get any news of her. Her name was 

Helen Phillips and she would have been there from about 1955. 

 

Helen sent this further information:- 

My husband’s mother and aunt were at OGS they were Nora Watson, Nora was born in 1908 and died in 

1994 and Patricia I think was younger, she died, I think, about 2000. Their brother Ken Watson went to the 

High. I think he was a little older and died 1966.  

My husband John ROB Williams was at the High and his three nephews Adam, Jonathon and Toby Aspin, all 

sons of Margaret [Williams] who went to OGS. My husband, born in 1946, nephews born circa 1957, 1959 

and 1961.  Margaret Williams was born in 1929 and died in 1979. 

My uncle Thomas Walker also born in Nice was brought back to England and went to the High.  He was born 

in 1918 and died in 2004. 

 

Three of Rob’s cousins also went to OGS they were Lorna Mills and Margaret Mills (Pam) and Anna Mills. 

All born in 1930s. Anna died in 2020. 

Sorry if this seems to ramble and that some of the detail is a bit sketchy. 

We now live in Shropshire near Church Stretton. 

[I am sure that you will agree that Helen deserves a copy of the newsletter!-Ed.] 

 



 

 

Carolyn Casserley was delighted to receive the newsletter:-‘thank you for including me in the post list. 

I am meeting up with girls from my year group on 17th September at The Carlton Club in Newcastle and I will 

take a copy for them to read. 

Wishing all the ‘Old Girls’ well and my thanks to those who form the Committee.’  

[For those of you who are not local, The Carlton Club is now in Merrial Street in the old Conservative Club 

building] 

 

The School got in touch to say that a Mrs Anna Meredith [nee Renshaw] had been in touch. She asked for 

her contact details to be passed on. She is a lifetime member of the Old Girls but unfortunately is one who we 

can no longer keep in touch with as she is not on the internet. 

 

Jennifer Roberts wrote:- 

‘I understand from Orme Girls old girl, Wendy Wood that the Old Girls’ Society sends out newsletters to 

those for whom it holds email addresses.  I wonder if I might please be added to the list. I believe I have 

lifelong membership of the Old Girls’ Society dating back to 1970.  I used to receive the annual newsletter 

before it became digital. I was at the school in the 1960s and I do still live locally. 

 

Gill Whiting [Bailey 1969-1976] 

A friend has forwarded the latest newsletter to me, and I see at the bottom of the letter that I need to contact 

you if I would like to receive future copies... yes, please!  I shall be so grateful if you will add my details to 

your address list. Many thanks in advance 

 

Clews [Hilary-Jane Clews] wrote from Muscat, Oman:- 

I hope this finds you well.  I have not received any news recently and wondered if I had 

somehow dropped off the list. 

I believe I can ask to be added to the list for a copy of the newsletter.  

 

Sandra Hand [1968-73] 

 I haven’t received the newsletter before in either form but will look forward to receiving my first one! I live 

within walking distance of Newcastle Golf Club so that would be very convenient for the meetings! 

 

 

No, I wasn’t an OG but did attend the NHS as was!  My late first wife Ann Grant as was died nearly 20 years 

ago and you carried an appropriate memorial in your magazine.  Thought you might like to know that, very 

recently, her name [Ann Millward nee Grant] has been entered into a special Book of Remembrance at 

Lichfield Cathedral. [With which, now living in Lichfield with my second wife Janet, I am actively involved]. 

Last year, the Cathedral had commissioned a new Shrine dedicated to its Patron St. Chad. The congregation 

were invited to make donations in memory of a loved one, so I decided so to do. Part of the plans were the 

commissioning of 5/6 icons “written” in a studio in Bethlehem so one of those is in Ann’s memory.  

Kind Regards 

Andrew Millward 

 

 

From Mandy Gaughan; we are a group of old girls that have stayed friends since leaving the Orme. Indeed 

several of us also went to the same Junior school. As well as attending an annual lunch at the school, we have 

for many years have regular get togethers both Summer & Winter and meet up in lots of places - Liverpool, 

Manchester, Nottingham and locally in Stone.  

 

 

To celebrate our 60th’s in 2019 we all went to Krakow for the 1959 babies extensively exploring the city, 

Wawel Castle and also visited Auschwitz & Birkenau, Schindler’s Factory - Sharon’s sister Melanie was  

 



 

 

also there at the time with her husband.  Then we all got together for a lovely long weekend in Bakewell for 

the 1960 babies postponed from 2020 due to the pandemic but finally going in 2021 doing some beautiful 

walks and having a great day out at Chatsworth too – despite the rainy weather. 

 

Last year’s Christmas saw us at Alvaston Hall for a Soul & Motown break with lots of dancing and general 

merriment involved.   

 

 

Our group is – as shown in the Chatsworth picture left to 

right: Kim Keary [Hughes], Louise Bullen-Spicer 

[Tomkinson], Anne Johnston [Steventon], Wendy 

Linnell,  Lesley Beff [Grimes].  

Back of pic:- Sharon Wozniak [Piggott], Mandy Gaughan 

and  Karen Sokelenko [Tams].  

 

Many times when we have been out altogether and have 

mentioned that we’ve known each other since our school 

days people are surprised. We are a little spread out with 

Lesley in Narbeth, Pembrokeshire, the furthest away, Kim 

near Leicester, Louise just outside Nottingham and Anne 

in Altrincham, however Sharon lives in Cheddleton, Leek, 

Wendy the Westlands and myself & Karen in Stone – so the local girls do get together more regularly for 

lunch / walks & coffee.  

Happy to have this included and indeed some of the girls – Sharon, Karen, Anne & Kim’s mums also all went 

to the Orme too. 
 

 

 

We have a number of photographs taken at the Lunch last year taken by Liz Crofts so here  are a selection:- 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



The history of the Orme Girls School is very important to me and, I hope, other former pupils so I have copied 

some items out of the 1937 Magazine which was the Schools Diamond Jubilee. I hope you enjoy reading them.  

 



  

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If I have sent this to you by mistake please accept my apologies and perhaps you would send me an email to 

let me know so I can cross you off my list. 

 Please keep sending me your news and views, I hope that you have enjoyed reading the memories of those 

who took the trouble to send them in this year.  I thank them for their contributions. 

E-mail me on MSL35@TALKTALK.NET 

Maureen Leese [Kelsall 1944-1954] 

Camilla Hildegarde Wedgwood (1901-1955), anthropologist and 

educationist, was born on 25 March 1901 at Newcastle-upon-Tyne, 

England, fifth of seven children of Josiah Clement Wedgwood, a naval 

architect, and his wife Ethel Kate, nee Bowen. Camilla was a 5th 

generation descendent of Josiah Wedgwood (1730-1795), the master 

potter. 

After attending the Orme Girls' School, Newcastle-under-Lyme, 

Staffordshire, she followed her two brothers to Bedales School in 

Hampshire. At the age of 17 she entered Bedford College for Women, 

University of London, where she developed lifelong interests in 

debating and drama, Icelandic studies and Old Norse. Her rugged, 

independent bearing, as well as her sympathy for 'primitive' peoples, 

earned her the sobriquet of 'The Ancient Briton'. In 1932-34 she studied 

the lives of women and children on Manam, a volcanic island of 4000 

inhabitants off the northern coast of New Guinea.  

Camilla Wedgwood died of cancer on 17 May 1955 at Royal North 

Shore Hospital, St Leonards, and was cremated.  

 

Our annual lunch will be held on Saturday 14th October 2023 12.30pm for 1.00pm in the Memorial 

Hall on the boys’ high school site as the library is currently being converted into a theatre for the school. 

We estimate that the lunch will end by 4.00pm. 

It will be a buffet lunch catered for us by the school caterers consisting of salads, quiches, cold meats etc., 

with desserts, tea and coffee. Allergies and dietary requirements can be discussed once the full menu is 

available.  We are still awaiting details but hope to have more information in early September.  We estimate 

a cost of between £20 - £25 but this is just guesswork at the moment. 

There is ample parking both at the school and in the roads close by. 

 

I would appreciate it if you would speak to your friends and help to spread the word about the lunch, 

especially those old girls not on Facebook as we want to reach as many former pupils as possible. 

Would you please contact me on my email address or message me on my mobile to reserve a place or places 

providing your maiden name and years at school. This will assist us with the seating arrangements. 

 

Looking forward to receiving your support and meeting up with you in person. 

 

Shirley Boyle 

President Old Girls’ Society   Mobile.    07956031248          Email.   shirley.boyle48@gmail.com 
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